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Attendance: Dawn Allshouse, Pam Eberhardt, Debbie Haynes, Janice Lee, Drake Lewis, Elvia Navarro, Hieu Nguyen, Tom Roza, Ray Sarria,  Martin Varela, Bret Watson

The May 2009 meeting of the Central Services Classified Senate (CSCS) was held at 1:30pm on May 13, 2009 in the District Board Room and was conducted by Martin Varela

1) Review and Approve Minutes
Martin Varela called the meeting to order. A sign-in sheet was made available to all attendees.  The minutes for the April meeting were reviewed and approved with a correction to the number of EOM banners purchased (4 instead of 3)
2) Treasurer’s Report
Debbie Haynes gave the report.

3) Classified Staff Appreciation Week
Martin described the presentation that was made to the Board of Trustees.  The CSCS approved a Thank You flyer be sent to all Central Services employees celebrating Classified Staff Appreciation Week.  Flyer will include providing donuts at selected locations on May 21.  .  

4. Establish Student Scholarship for 2009-10
Martin recommended and the CSCS approved the creation of a scholarship fund in the amount of $500.  Will require fund-raising effort (payroll deposit, raffles, cash payments, etc).  Targeted for the Fall Quarter.  Need to develop a process and the criteria for awarding the scholarship (such as financial need, GPA, excelling in certain areas of studies, etc).  A sub committee will have to be formed to develop the process and fund raising effort.  

5) CSCS Sub-Committee Meeting Reports
Publications – Newsletter

Newsletter was issued on time.  Drake Lewis will continue to help with publishing the newsletter after his term of in CSCS expires
.
Employee of the Month

April EOM presented to Ray Sarria.  More nominations have been submitted for upcoming months.
.
.  .  

   New Hire Committee
No new hires identified by Employment Services
.
   Retreat Committee
Retreat held May 8.  Lot of positive feedback received both verbally and via online survey. There were comments that there should have been time to allow people to get more acquainted and do team building with people from other entities. There were some negative comments regarding the length of the Keynote speaker.  The food was great and the location was well received
   Elections Committee

Martin reviewed the results of the election covering both new officers and senators.  Some sections still are not represented by a senator. Suggestion that the CSCS bylaws be changed to all the officers to appoint section senators from people who volunteer for the role.  Will be a topic at a future CSCS meeting.  Changes to bylaws require a vote by Central Services employees.
6) District Committee Reports
    Budget Committee

Andy Dunn reported that Measures 1A-1E are failing in the polls (these directly affect the State budget). Revenue projections are $8 billion less then projected which could affect Community Colleges.  NASA/Ames being considered as a site the FHDA would share with 3 other institutions for the purpose of establishing another campus.  No decision has been made on the future of Middlefield other than it will remain for the foreseeable.
   Chancellor Advisory Council (CAC)

Andy Dunn provided a copy of a Q&A report on the budget.  Work on the Strategic Plan is on hold because of the retirement of Bob Barr. A review of administrative procedures is underway to see how they can be improved to help make the District more effective.  Senators are encouraged to review the procedures and offer improvement suggestions.
    ETAC

Discussion on how to improve how to improve how to teach people how to use the multi-media equipment in classrooms.  EIS project is on schedule for Banner/Finance to Go Live on June 1 with creation of purchase reqs.   Meeting Maker Ver 8.8 upgrade will occur on May 18.   There have been 11 security related incidents since March 2009.  Tom explained how one of the email related security incidents was dealt with
   EIS Steering Committee

 The EIS project is on schedule with Banner/Finance planned for Go Live July
    HRAC

No report provided
.  
  7)  Other Topics & Closing Questions & Comments

The next meeting of the CSCS will be at 1:30pm on June10, 2009 in the District Board Room.  Martin adjourned the meeting.
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